
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 8 

1595 Wynkoop Street 
Denver, CO 80202-1129 

Phone 800-227-8917 
www.epa.gov/region08 

FEB 2 4 2016 

Ref: 8 ENF-W 

CERTIFIED MAIL 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Lynne Gray, Board President 
Bennor Estates Improvement and Service District 
P.O. Box 2544 
Gillette, Wyoming 82717 

2DJ8 FEB 24 PM 2: I 6 

i- !LL[ 
EPA REGION VII1 
HF RING r.t FRK 

Re: Administrative Order Addendum #6 issued to the Bennor Estates Improvement and 
Service District, PWS ID# WY5601596, Docket No. SDWA-08-2010-0074 

Dear Ms. Gray: 

Pursuant to paragraph 10 of the Administrative Order (AO) issued September 9, 2010, to the Bennor 
Estates Improvement and Service District (District) by the EPA, this 6th Addendum to the AO extends 
the completion date in Addendum #5 to bring the system into compliance with the maximum 
contaminant level (MCL) for combined radium. This Addendum letter constitutes the written approval 
by the EPA of the District' s revised schedule as indicated below. 

As described in your letter dated December 15, 2015, construction of the pipeline has been completed, 
the meter building for the District has been built, and the District intends to connect to the Gillette 
regional water pipeline and provide water to its customers following installation of the booster pump 
station by July 1, 2016. The District will notify the EPA as soon as regional water is provided to the 
District' s customers. The District will achieve compliance with the combined radium MCL by July 1, 
2016. 

Please note that this is the 6th Addendum and the EPA expects this approved schedule to be met. The EPA 
is authorized to seek penalties if these deadlines are not met. If the District has a reasonable basis to believe 
it may be unable to meet any deadline in the schedule, it shall notify the EPA well in advance of the 
scheduled deadline to request an extension. The EPA may, in its discretion, consider granting an extension. 
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Please contact Jill Minter at (303) 312-6084 or minter.jill@epa.gov if you have any questions concerning 
this Addendum. If the District is represented by an attorney, please ask your attorney to call Marc Weiner 
at the above 800 number, extension 6913, or (303) 312-6913, or weiner.marc@epa.gov. 

cc: Mr. Duaine Faucett, Operator 

Sincerely, 

alomares, Director 
ater echnical Enforcement Program 
ffi e of Enforcement, Compliance 
and Environmental Justice 

Ms. Tina Artemis, EPA Regional Hearing Clerk 
Wyoming DEQ/DOH (via email) 
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